PHYSICAL EDUCATION ANNUAL REVIEW MINUTES

MARCH 3, 2010


The Physical Education Annual Review Meeting took place on Wednesday, March 3, 2010 at 7:40 a.m. in the GCMS Elementary Library.  Those in attendance were:  Chad Acree, Amy Doman, Jeff Elder, Kathy Hussey, Jim Lewis, Chrystal Little, Sharon Pool, and Judy-Weber Jones.  Current P.E. curriculum and concerns were discussed.

Elementary School:  The elementary curriculum has not changed since last year’s report.  Yoga was added during the 2008-2009 school year, and Cheryl Elder has continued to teach that unit for the students.

Middle School:  The middle school curriculum has not changed this year.  But there will be changes to the P.E. schedule for next year.  Currently, there are two sixth grade classes, and three combined seventh and eighth grade classes.  Plans for the 2009-2010 school year have two classes scheduled for grades six, seven, and eight.  Amy Doman and Chad Acree feel that this will be a very positive change, as it will decrease behavior issues in the mixed seventh and eighth grade classes.  Other changes will include an enrichment class, though it still remains to be determined as to what the course will be that one of the teachers will teach.  It sounds as if Amy and Chad will each take one semester to teach a Health class, while the other teacher will be in charge of a study hall.  Also in the plans is for Amy and Chad to have team time during advisory.  Both teachers are looking forward to having this common work period, which will be for about twelve minutes at the end of the day.

High School:  Teaching the high school P.E. classes this year has been a bit of a challenge, due to the students who have been pulled out of P.E. to take part in AutoSkills.  First semester, students were either in AutoSkills on Tuesday and Thursday, or Monday, Wednesday, and Friday.  Those who were pulled out for the Monday, Wednesday, and Friday schedule were missing all of the days in the weight room for fitness p.e. since those were the weightlifting days.  This affected anywhere from five to twelve students per period in the fitness classes in the morning.  This semester, the AutoSkills schedule was changed so that students did not have to miss all three weightlifting days.  That was a big improvement for the students.  Currently, there are four fitness classes during the day, which involved approximately 65 students.  The teachers have seen the fitness class enrollment increase over the years.  Concerning class materials, the p.e. classes will benefit from the donations that were made by the National Turkey Federation, and the DNR.  Both groups provided funds that were matched by the school district so that archery equipment could be purchased.  Both compound bows and indoor archery range equipment will now be part of the archery unit.  

